
 
 

 

April 11, 2024 

 

The Commission on Presidential Debates 

Attn: Co-Chairs Frank Fahrenkopf, Jr., and Antonia Hernandez 

Executive Director Janet H. Brown 

P.O. Box 58247 

Washington, D.C. 20037 

Media@Debates.org 

 

Donald J. Trump for President 2024, Inc. 

P.O. Box 13570 

Arlington, VA 22219 

 

Dear Members of the Commission: 

We write today in agreement with the pending letter from television networks advocating for 

presidential debates to occur in 2024. 

While the Commission on Presidential Debates has already announced three presidential debates 

and a vice-presidential debate to occur later this year, we are in favor of these debates beginning 

much earlier. 

Here’s why: 

1) Voting is beginning earlier and earlier, and as we saw in 2020, tens of millions of 

Americans had already voted by the time of the first debate. Specific to the 

Commission’s proposed 2024 calendar, it simply comes too late. Below are the estimates 

for how many Americans will have already voted by the date of each scheduled debate: 

 

a. By the date of the first proposed debate, September 16, 2024, over 1 million 

Americans will have likely voted. 

 

b. By the date of the second proposed debate, October 1, 2024, the number of 

Americans who will have likely cast a ballot will be over 3 million, an increase of 

225%. 

 

c. By the date of the third proposed debate, October 9, 2024, or 35 days out from 

election day, approximately 8.7 million Americans will have already voted. 

 



 
 

 

2) Americans were robbed of a true and robust debate in 2020. There were only two 

debates, and they happened much too late in the election calendar despite voting 

timelines having moved up exponentially.  

In 2020, the Commission ceded to the wishes of the Biden campaign on every front, refusing to 

move up the dates of the debates, failing to reschedule the debate canceled by COVID-19, 

cutting off President Trump’s microphone over and over in the middle of a debate, and in the 

case of the first debate, selecting a demonstrably anti-Trump moderator clearly positioned to aid 

Joe Biden. Fairness in such a setting is paramount and the Commission must ensure that the 2024 

Commission-sponsored debates are truly fair and conducted impartially. 

The Commission must move up the timetable of its proposed 2024 debates to ensure more 

Americans have a full chance to see the candidates before they start voting, and we would argue 

for adding more debates in addition to those on the currently proposed schedule. We have 

already indicated President Trump is willing to debate anytime, anyplace, and anywhere – and 

the time to start these debates is now. 

Former President Abraham Lincoln and former U.S. Senator Stephen A. Douglas held seven 

debates in their storied 1858 U.S. Senate battle in Illinois. Certainly today’s America deserves as 

much. 

 

Sincerely, 

Susie Wiles and Chris LaCivita 

Donald J. Trump for President Co-Campaign Managers 

 


